
Town of Montville 

COMMISSION ON AGING 
12 Maple Avenue 

Uncasville, Connecticut 06382 
  

Regular Meeting of June 2, 2011 
 

1. Call to order 
Chair Doherty Peck called the meeting of the Commission on Aging to order on      

      June 2, 2011 at 10:03 in the library at the Senior Center. 
 
2. Roll Call 

Present were Commission members, Doherty Peck, MacNeil, Skinner, Geary, 
Ziegler and O’Bday.  Absent was commission member Jurczyk and Liaison 
Caron. 

3. Approval of Minutes 
Motion made by Geary, seconded by Ziegler to approve the minutes of May 5, 
2011 regular meeting.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 

4. Approval of Bills- 
No bills 

5. Correspondence 
No correspondence  

6. Remarks from the public 
No public present. 

      7.   Reports 
A. Kathleen Doherty-Peck, Senior Center Director 

1) Doherty-Peck reported she has two grants to present next week.  
One for the MedRide and one for the foot care program.  She 
expanded on how much effort had to be put into the grant writing 
process.  She just recently wrote another grant for $9,000.00 for 
the Senior Center Education program.  

2) Doherty Peck reported the Shred-It program was a success.  
Many people came to take advantage of the service.  She also 
mentioned there was a problem with the Community newsletter 
announcing the Shred-It program after it took place. 

3) Doherty Peck said there will be two new programs in July.  One 
is a Strength Training Class and the other is a Healthy Stretch 
Class.  These are being added to the Exercise Program to offer 
more exercise choices for those people do not like the aerobic 
activities. 

4) Caron had Doherty Peck report that the Council voted to not 
adopt budget until the State adopts budget.    

                                      
                                       
      8.  Old Business 
                  A.  Chicken Soup Program 



1)  Doherty-Peck reported that we have a new release for both the 
volunteers and the participant.  It was announced in the newsletter 
and we just need a list of the volunteers and the businesses that are 
willing to contribute.  She also asked MacNeil to work on a flyer for 
the program.    
2) Doherty-Peck reported that she isn’t sure where the Senior safety 
program stands but knows it has moved along. 
3)  Doherty-Peck reported that the GAP program is up and running 
we just need participants.  Doherty-Peck will get the flyers to the 
members and we will help distribute them. 
4) Doherty-Peck gave a draft of the policies and procedures for the 
committee to review and make comments and suggestions.   

                 
                   
9.  New Business 
                                 No new business 
 
10. Remarks from the public 
                                No public 
11. Remarks from the committee 
                              O’Bday asked if Doherty-Peck knew where the Sex Offenders Facility       
                              Stood.  Doherty-Peck did not know.  MacNeil said she would e-mail  
                             Chicken soup flyer out so we can get it finalized and start using them  
                             Since the committee doesn’t meet for two months. 
 
11.  Adjourn 
                                 Meeting adjourned at 10:25 motioned by Geary and seconded by  
                                 Zielger. 
         

 
 
 
 

 
 

       


